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? ? ? ? ? I am a man in whom good faith's a natural attribute; The deeds of every upright man should with his speech agree..When the morning
morrowed, he assembled the cadis and judges and assessors and sending for the Magian and the two youths and their mother, questioned them of
their case, whereupon the two young men began and said, 'We are the sons of the king Such-an-one and enemies and wicked men got the mastery
of out realm; so our father fled forth with us and wandered at a venture, for fear of the enemies.' [And they recounted to him all that had betided
them, from beginning to end.] Quoth he, 'Ye tell a marvellous story; but what hath [Fate] done with your father?' 'We know not how fortune dealt
with him after our loss,' answered they; and he was silent..The drums of glad tidings beat and they entered in the utmost of worship and
magnificence. Moreover, the tribes heard of them and the people of the towns and brought them the richest of presents and the costliest of rarities
and the prince's mother rejoiced with an exceeding joy. Then they slaughtered beasts and made mighty bride-feasts to the people and kindled fires,
that it might be visible afar to townsman [and Bedouin] that this was the house of the guest-meal and the wedding, festival, to the intent that, if any
passed them by, [without partaking of their hospitality], it should be of his own fault (126) So the folk came to them from all parts and quarters and
on this wise they abode days and months..? ? ? ? ? e. The Story of the Portress xviii.Selma, Selim and, ii. 81..44. El Mamoun and Zubeideh
dlxviii.The king marvelled at this and at his dealing and contrivance and invested him with [the control of] all his affairs and of his kingdom and
the land abode [under his governance] and he said to him, 'Take and people.' (244) One day, the tither went out and saw an old man, a woodcutter,
and with him wood; so he said to him, 'Pay a dirhem tithe for thy load.' Quoth the old man, 'Behold, thou killest me and killest my family.' 'What
[meanest thou]?' said the tither. 'Who killeth the folk?' And the other answered, 'If thou suffer me enter the city, I shall sell the wood there for three
dirhems, whereof I will give thee one and buy with the other two what will support my family; but, if thou press me for the tithe without the city,
the load will sell but for one dirhem and thou wilt take it and I shall abide without food, I and my family. Indeed, thou and I in this circumstance
are like unto David and Solomon, on whom be peace!' ['How so?' asked the tither, and the woodcutter said], 'Know that.? ? ? ? ? a. The Christian
Broker's Story xxv.Then they drank till they were drunken, and when they had taken leave [of their wits], the host turned to me and said, "Thou
dealtest not friendly with him who sought an alms of thee and thou saidst to him, 'How loathly thou art!'" I considered him and behold, he was the
lophand who had accosted me in my pleasaunce. So I said, "O my lord, what is this thou sayest?" And he answered, saying, "Wait; thou shall
remember it." So saying, he shook his head and stroked his beard, whilst I sat down for fear. Then he put out his hand to my veil and shoes and
laying them by his side, said to me, "Sing, O accursed one!" So I sang till I was weary, whilst they occupied themselves with their case and
intoxicated themselves and their heat redoubled. (136) Presently, the doorkeeper came to me and said, "Fear not, O my lady; but, when thou hast a
mind to go, let me know." Quoth I, "Thinkest thou to delude me?" And he said, "Nay, by Allah! But I have compassion on thee for that our captain
and our chief purposeth thee no good and methinketh he will slay thee this night." Quoth I to him, "An thou be minded to do good, now is the
time." And he answered, saying, "When our chief riseth to do his occasion and goeth to the draught-house, I will enter before him with the light and
leave the door open; and do thou go whithersoever thou wilt.".? ? ? ? ? Yet, an thou wilt vouchsafe thy favours unto me, My sabre thou shalt see the
foemen put to flight;.So he opened to me and I went out and had not gone far from the house when I met a woman, who said to me, "Methinks a
long life was fore-ordained to thee; else hadst thou not come forth of yonder house." "How so?" asked I, and she answered, "Ask thy friend [such
an one," naming thee,] "and he will acquaint thee with strange things." So, God on thee, O my friend, tell me what befell thee of wonders and
rarities, for I have told thee what befell me.' 'O my brother,' answered I, 'I am bound by a solemn oath.' And he said, 'O my friend, break thine oath
and tell me.' Quoth I, 'Indeed, I fear the issue of this.' [But he importuned me] till I told him all, whereat he marvelled. Then I went away from him
and abode a long while, [without farther news]..16. The Fox and the Crow cl.So saying, he sprang to his feet and catching up the thigh-bone of one
of the dead, cried out at the top of his voice, saying, 'O ye dead, take them!' And he smote one of them, whilst his comrade [El Merouzi] smote
another and they cried out at them and buffeted them on the napes of their necks; whereupon the thieves left that which was with them of plunder
and fled; and indeed their wits forsook them [for terror] and they stayed not in their flight till they came forth of the Magians' burial-ground and left
it a parasang's length behind them, when they halted, trembling and affrighted for the soreness of that which had betided them of fear and
amazement at the dead..12. The Waterfowl and the Tortoise cxlviii.Then she sent to acquaint her father with this; whereupon the king called Abou
Temam to him and said to him, 'Thou camest not but to see my daughter. Why, then, hast thou not looked upon her?' Quoth Abou Temam, 'I saw
everything.' And the king said, 'Why didst thou not take somewhat of that which thou sawest of jewels and the like? For they were set for thee.' But
he answered, 'It behoveth me not to put out my hand to aught that is not mine.' When the king heard his speech, he gave him a sumptuous dress of
honour and loved him exceedingly and said to him, 'Come, look at this pit.' So Abou Temam went up [to the mouth of the pit] and looked, and
behold, it was full of heads of men; and the king said to him, 'These are the heads of ambassadors, whom I slew, for that I saw them without loyalty
to their masters, and I was used, whenas I saw an ambassador without breeding, (123) to say, "He who sent him is less of breeding than he, for that
the messenger is the tongue of him who sendeth him and his breeding is of his master's breeding; and whoso is on this wise, it befitteth not that he
be akin to me." (124) So, because of this, I used to put the messengers to death; but, as for thee, thou hast overcome us and won my daughter, of the
excellence of thy breeding; so be of good heart, for she is thy master's.' Then he sent him back to king Ilan Shah with presents and rarities and a
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letter, saying, 'This that I have done is in honour of thee and of thine ambassador.'.The Twelfth Night of the Month..As they abode thus on the
fourth day, behold, a company of folk giving their beasts the rein and crying aloud and saying, "Quick! Quick! Haste to our rescue, O King!"
Therewithal the king's chamberlains and officers accosted them and said to them, "What is behind you and what hath befallen you?" Quoth they,
"Bring us before the king." [So they carried them to Ins ben Cais;] and when they saw him, they said to him, "O king, except thou succour us, we
are dead men; for that we are a folk of the Benou Sheiban, (67) who have taken up our abode in the parts of Bassora, and Hudheifeh the Arab (68)
hath come down on us with his horses and his men and hath slain our horsemen and carried off our women and children; nor was one saved of the
tribe but he who fled; wherefore we crave help [first] by God the Most High, then by thy life.".On this wise they abode a whole year, at the end of
which time Selim said to the queen-mother, 'Know that my life is not pleasing to me nor can I abide with you in contentment till I get me tidings of
my sister and learn in what issue her affair hath resulted and how she hath fared after me. Wherefore I will go and be absent from you a year's
space; then will I return to you, so it please God the Most High and I accomplish of this that which I hope.' Quoth she, 'I will not trust to thy word,
but will go with thee and help thee to that which thou desirest of this and further thee myself therein.' So she took a ship and loaded it with all
manner things of price, goods and treasures and what not else. Moreover, she appointed one of the viziers, a man in whom she trusted and in his
fashion and ordinance, to rule the realm in their absence, saying to him, 'Abide [in the kingship] a full-told year and ordain all that whereof thou
hast need..The damsel rejoiced, when the old man returned to her with the lute, and taking it from him, tuned its strings and sang the following
verses:.Shah Bekht and his Vizier Er Rehwan, King, i. 215..The kings of the Jinn were moved to delight by that fair singing and fluent speech and
praised Tuhfeh; and Queen Kemeriyeh rose to her and embraced her and kissed her between the eyes, saying, 'By Allah, it is good, O my sister and
solace of mine eyes and darling of my heart!' Then said she, 'I conjure thee by Allah, give us more of this lovely singing.' And Tuhfeh answered
with 'Hearkening and obedience.' So she took the lute and playing thereon after a different fashion from the former one, sang the following
verses:.So the sharper took the two thousand dinars and made off; and when he was gone, the merchant said to his friend, the [self-styled] man of
wit and intelligence, 'Harkye, such an one! Thou and I are like unto the hawk and the locust.' 'What was their case?' asked the other; and the
merchant said,.Presently, El Abbas, son of King El Aziz, lord of the land of Yemen and Zebidoun (55) and Mecca (which God increase in honour
and brightness and beauty!), heard of her; and he was of the great ones of Mecca and the Hejaz (56) and was a youth without hair on his cheeks. So
he presented himself one day in his father's sitting-chamber, (57) whereupon the folk made way for him and the king seated him on a chair of red
gold, set with pearls and jewels. The prince sat, with his head bowed to the ground, and spoke not to any; whereby his father knew that his breast
was straitened and bade the boon-companions and men of wit relate marvellous histories, such as beseem the assemblies of kings; nor was there
one of them but spoke forth the goodliest of that which was with him; but El Abbas still abode with his head bowed down. Then the king bade his
session-mates withdraw, and when the chamber was void, he looked at his son and said to him, "By Allah, thou rejoicest me with thy coming in to
me and chagrinest me for that thou payest no heed to any of the session-mates nor of the boon-companions. What is the cause of this?".The Khalif
assigned them pensions and allowances and as for Noureddin, his father brought him those riches and his wealth waxed and his case was goodly,
till he became the richest of the folk of his time in Baghdad and left not the presence of the Commander of the Faithful night or day. Moreover, he
was vouchsafed children by Sitt el Milah, and he ceased not to live the most delightsome of lives, he and she and his father and mother, a while of
time, till Aboulhusn sickened of a sore sickness and was admitted to the mercy of God the Most High. After awhile, his mother died also and he
carried them forth and shrouded them and buried and made them expiations and nativities. (45) Then his children grew up and became like unto
moons, and he reared them in splendour and fondness, what while his wealth waxed and his case flourished. He ceased not to pay frequent visits to
the Commander of the Faithful, he and his children and his slave-girl Sitt el Milah, and they abode, he and they, in all solace of life and prosperity
till there came to them the Destroyer of Delights and the Sunderer of Companies; and extolled be the perfection of the Abiding One, the Eternal!
This is all that hath come down to us of their story..? ? ? ? ? Nor, like others a little ere morning appear who bawl, "Come to safety!" (58) I stand up
to prayer..When this came to the king's knowledge, he despatched troops in pursuit of Zourkhan, to stop the road upon him, whilst he himself went
out and overtaking the vizier, smote him on the head with his mace and slew him. Then he took his daughter by force and returning to his
dwelling-place, went in to her and married her. Arwa resigned herself with patience to that which betided her and committed her affair to God the
Most High; and indeed she was used to serve Him day and night with a goodly service in the house of King Dabdin her husband..Accordingly the
nurse returned to El Abbas, without letter or answer; and when she came in to him, he saw that she was troubled and noted the marks of chagrin on
her face; so he said to her, "What is this plight?" Quoth she, "I cannot set out to thee that which Mariyeh said; for indeed she charged me return to
thee without letter or answer." "O nurse of kings," rejoined El Abbas, "I would have thee carry her this letter and return not to her without it." Then
he took inkhorn and paper and wrote the following verses:.Voyage of Sindbad the Sailor, The Seventh, iii. 224..? ? ? ? ? To his beloved one the
lover's heart's inclined; His soul's a captive slave, in sickness' hands confined..? ? ? ? ? Ye sleep; by Allah, sleep comes not to ease my weary lids;
But from mine eyes, since ye have passed away, the blood doth rain..Then she changed the measure and the mode [and played] so that she amazed
the wits of those who were present, and Queen Es Shuhba was moved to mirth and said, 'Well done, O queen of delight!' Then she returned to the
first mode and improvised the following verses on the water-lily:.? ? ? ? ? a. The First Voyage of Sindbad the Sailor dxxxviii.When the vizier was
ware that she was Arwa and heard her speech, he knew that it behoved him not to lie and that nought would avail him but truth-speaking; so he
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bowed [his head] to the ground and wept and said, 'Whoso doth evil, needs must he abide it, though his day be prolonged. By Allah, I am he who
hath sinned and transgressed, and nought prompted me unto this but fear and overmastering desire and the affliction written upon my forehead;
(118) and indeed this woman is pure and chaste and free from all fault.' When King Dadbin heard this, he buffeted his face and said to his vizier,
'God slay thee! It is thou that hast parted me and my wife and wronged me!' But Kisra the king said to him, 'God shall surely slay thee, for that thou
hastenedst and lookedst not into thine affair and knewest not the guilty from the guiltless. Hadst thou wrought deliberately, the false had been made
manifest to thee from the true; so where was thy judgment and thy sight?".The king gave him leave for this and the vizier betook himself to the
queen and said to her, "I am come to thee, on account of a grave reproach, and I would have thee be truthful with me in speech and tell me how
came the youth into the sleeping-chamber." Quoth she, "I have no knowledge whatsoever [of it]" and swore to him a solemn oath thereof, whereby
he knew that she had no knowledge of the matter and that she was not at fault and said to her, "I will teach thee a device, where- with thou mayst
acquit thyself and thy face be whitened before the king." "What is it?" asked she; and he answered, saying, "When the king calleth for thee and
questioneth thee of this, say thou to him, 'Yonder youth saw me in the privy-chamber and sent me a message, saying, "I will give thee a hundred
jewels, to whose price money may not avail, so thou wilt suffer me to foregather with thee." I laughed at him who bespoke me with these words
and rebuffed him; but he sent again to me, saying, "An thou fall not in with my wishes, I will come one of the nights, drunken, and enter and lie
down in the sleeping-chamber, and the king will see me and kill me; so wilt thou be put to shame and thy face will be blackened with him and thine
honour abased."' Be this thy saying to the king, and I will presently go to him and repeat this to him." Quoth the queen, "And I also will say
thus.".The Khalif laughed at his speech and said, "By Allah, this is none other than a pleasant tale! Tell me thy story and the cause." "With all my
heart," answered Aboulhusn. "Know, O my lord, that my name is Aboulhusn el Khelia and that my father died and left me wealth galore, of which
I made two parts. One I laid up and with the other I betook myself to [the enjoyment of the pleasures of] friendship [and conviviality] and
consorting with comrades and boon-companions and with the sons of the merchants, nor did I leave one but I caroused with him and he with me,
and I spent all my money on companionship and good cheer, till there remained with me nought [of the first half of my good]; whereupon I betook
myself to the comrades and cup-companions upon whom I had wasted my wealth, so haply they might provide for my case; but, when I resorted to
them and went round about to them all, I found no avail in one of them, nor broke any so much as a crust of bread in my face. So I wept for myself
and repairing to my mother, complained to her of my case. Quoth she, 'On this wise are friends; if thou have aught, they make much of thee and
devour thee, but, if thou have nought, they cast thee off and chase thee away.' Then I brought out the other half of my money and bound myself by
an oath that I would never more entertain any, except one night, after which I would never again salute him nor take note of him; hence my saying
to thee, 'Far be it that what is past should recur!' For that I will never again foregather with thee, after this night.".When the townsfolk saw this, they
repented of that which they had done and the affair was grievous to them; so they sought pardon [of God] and said to her, ' By the virtue of Him
whom thou servest, do thou seek pardon for us [of God!]' Quoth she, 'As for me, I may no longer abide with you and I am about to depart from
you.' Then they humbled themselves in supplication to her and wept and said to her, 'We conjure thee, by the virtue of God the Most High, that
thou take upon thyself the governance of the kingdom and of the subjects.' But she refused; whereupon they came up to her and wept and gave not
over supplicating her, till she consented and abode in the kingship. Her first commandment was that they should bury the princess and build over
her a dome (6) and she abode in that palace, worshipping God the Most High and ruling the people with justice, and God (extolled be His
perfection and exalted be He!) vouchsafed her, by reason of the excellence of her piety and her patience and continence, the acceptance of her
prayers, so that she sought not aught of Him to whom belong might and majesty, but He granted her prayer; and her report was noised abroad in all
countries..Officer's Story, The Twelfth, ii. 179..When she had made an end of her song, she threw the lute from her hand and wept till she swooned
away. So they sprinkled on her rose-water, mingled with musk, and willow-flower water; and when she came to herself, Er Reshid said to her, "O
Sitt el Milah, this is not fair dealing in thee. We love thee and thou lovest another." "O Commander of the Faithful," answered she, "there is no help
for it." Therewithal he was wroth with her and said, "By the virtue of Hemzeh (19) and Akil (20) and Mohammed, Prince of the Apostles, if thou
name one other than I in my presence, I will bid strike off thy head!" Then he bade return her to her chamber, whilst she wept and recited the
following verses:.Presently, the vizier heard of the merchant's coming; so he sent to him and let bring him to his house and talked with him awhile
of his travels and of that which he had abidden therein, and the merchant answered him thereof. Then said the vizier, 'I will put certain questions to
thee, which if thou answer me, it will be well [for thee].' And the merchant rose and made him no answer. Quoth the vizier, 'What is the weight of
the elephant?' The merchant was perplexed and returned him no answer and gave himself up for lost. Then said he, 'Grant me three days' time.' So
the vizier granted him the delay he sought and he returned to his lodging and related what had passed to the old woman, who said, 'When the
morrow cometh, go to the vizier and say to him, "Make a ship and launch it on the sea and put in it an elephant, and when it sinketh in the water,
[under the beast's weight], mark the place to which the water riseth. Then take out the elephant and cast in stones in its place, till the ship sink to the
mark aforesaid; whereupon do thou take out the stones and weigh them and thou wilt know the weight of the elephant"'.Prince Bihzad, Story of, i.
99..Er Reshid was like to lose his wits for amazement at this sight and was confounded at this that he beheld and witnessed. Then said he to
Tuhfeh, 'Come, tell me thy story from first to last, [and let me know all that hath betided thee,] as if I had been present' She answered with
'Hearkening and obedience,' and fell to telling him [all that had betided her] first and last, from the time when she first saw the Sheikh Aboultawaif,
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how he took her and descended with her through the side of the draught-house; and she told him of the horse she had ridden, till she came to the
meadow aforesaid and described it to him, together with the palace and that which was therein of furniture, and related to him how the Jinn rejoiced
in her and that which she had seen of the kings of them, men and women, and of Queen Kemeriyeh and her sisters and Queen Shuaaeh, Queen of
the Fourth Sea, and Queen Es Shuhba, Queen of Queens, and King Es Shisban, and that which each one of them had bestowed upon her. Moreover,
she told him the story of Meimoun the Sworder and described to him his loathly favour, which he had not consented to change, and related to him
that which befell her from the kings of the Jinn, men and women, and the coming of the Queen of Queens, Es Shuhba, and how she had loved her
and appointed her her vice-queen and how she was thus become ruler over all the kings of the Jinn; and she showed him the patent of investiture
that Queen Es Shuhba had written her and told him that which had betided her with the Ghoul-head, whenas it appeared to her in the garden, and
how she had despatched it to her palace, beseeching it to bring her news of the Commander of the Faithful and that which had betided him after
her. Then she described to him the gardens, wherein she had taken her pleasure, and the baths inlaid with pearls and jewels and told him that which
had befallen Meimoun the Sworder, whenas he carried her off, and how he had slain himself; brief, she told him all that she had seen of wonders
and rarities and that which she had beheld of all kinds and colours among the Jinn..To return to the king his father. When he went to the pit, as of
his wont, and called the nurse, she returned him no answer, whereat his breast was straitened and he let down a man who [found the nurse dead and
the boy gone and] acquainted the king therewith; which when he heard, he buffeted his head and wept passing sore and descended into the midst of
the pit, so he might see how the case stood. There he found the nurse slain and the lion dead, but saw not the boy; so he [returned and] acquainted
the astrologers with the verification of their words, and they said, 'O king, the lion hath eaten him; destiny hath been accomplished upon him and
thou art delivered from his hand; for, had he been saved from the lion, by Allah, we had feared for thee from him, for that the king's destruction
should have been at his hand.' So the king left [sorrowing for] this and the days passed by and the affair was forgotten..? ? ? ? ? By Allah, O thou
that chid'st my heart concerning my sister's love, Leave chiding and rather bemoan my case and help me to my will..? ? ? ? ? And left me all
forlorn, to pine for languishment,."He shall not come in to me. Who is at the door, other than he?" "El Akhtel et Teghlibi," (56) answered Adi; and
Omar said, "He is the unbeliever who says in his verse ..." [And he repeated the following:].? ? ? ? ? Yet with perfidiousness (sure Fortune's self as
thou Ne'er so perfidious was) my love thou didst requite.? ? ? ? ? h. The Thief and the Woman dcccxcix.When she had made an end of her song,
she threw the lute from her hand and wept, whilst the old man wept for her weeping. Then she fell down in a swoon and presently coming to
herself, filled the cup and drinking it off, gave the old man to drink, after which she took the lute and breaking out into song, chanted the following
verses:.So we abode there, daily expecting death, and whoso of us had with him a day's victual ate it in five days, and after this he died; and whoso
had with him a month's victual ate it in five months and died also. As for me, I had with me great plenty of victual; so I buried it in a certain place
and brought it out, [little by little,] and fed on it; and we ceased not to be thus, burying one the other, till all died but myself and I abode alone,
having buried the last of my companions, and but little victual remained to me. So I said in myself, 'Who will bury me in this place?' And I dug me
a grave and abode in expectation of death, for that I was in a state of exhaustion. Then, of the excess of my repentance, I blamed and reproached
myself for my much [love of] travel and said, 'How long wilt thou thus imperil thyself?' And I abode as I were a madman, unable to rest; but, as I
was thus melancholy and distracted, God the Most High inspired me with an idea, and it was that I looked at the river aforesaid, as it entered in at
the mouth of the cavern in the skirt of the mountain, and said in myself, 'Needs must this water have issue in some place.'.The Tenth Day..Officer's
Story, The Fifth, ii. 144..Benou Tai, En Numan and the Arab of the, i. 203..?THE FOURTEENTH OFFICER'S STORY..So he said to her, 'Do thou
excuse me, for my servant hath locked the door, and who shall open to us?' Quoth she, 'O my lord, the padlock is worth [but] half a score dirhems.'
So saying, she tucked up [her sleeves] from fore-arms as they were crystal and taking a stone, smote upon the padlock and broke it. Then she
opened the door and said to him, 'Enter, O my lord.' So he entered, committing his affair to God, (to whom belong might and majesty,) and she
entered after him and locked the door from within. They found themselves in a pleasant house, comprising all (262) weal and gladness; and the
young man went on, till he came to the sitting-chamber, and behold, it was furnished with the finest of furniture [and arrayed on the goodliest wise
for the reception of guests,] as hath before been set out, [for that it was the house of the man aforesaid]..94. The Man's Dispute with the Learned
Woman of the relative Excellence of the Sexes dclxxxiii.O'erbold art thou in that to me, a stranger, thou hast sent, iii. 83..19. Hassan of Bassora and
the King's Daughter of the Jinn cclxxxvi.The eunuch thanked him and blessed him and mounting, returned upon his way, following the trace,
whilst the cavalier rode with him to a certain road, when he said to him, 'This is where we left him.' Then he took leave of him and returned to his
own city, whilst the eunuch fared on along the road, enquiring of the youth in every village he entered by the description which the cavalier had
given him, and he ceased not to do thus till he came to the village where the young Melik Shah was. So he entered and lighting down therein, made
enquiry after the prince, but none gave him news of him; whereat he abode perplexed concerning his affair and addressed himself to depart.
Accordingly he mounted his horse [and set out homeward]; but, as he passed through the village, he saw a cow bound with a rope and a youth
asleep by her side, with the end of the halter in his hand; so he looked at him and passed on and took no heed of him in his heart; but presently he
stopped and said in himself; 'If he of whom I am in quest be come to the like [of the condition] of yonder sleeping youth, by whom I passed but
now, how shall I know him? Alas, the length of my travail and weariness! How shall I go about in quest of a wight whom I know not and whom, if
I saw him face to face, I should not know?'.? ? ? ? ? She comes in a robe the colour of ultramarine, Blue as the stainless sky, unflecked with
new-mexico-state-business-directory-1920-including-el-paso-texas-with-denver-and-foreign-classifications-including-live-stock-department-wool-growers-department-classified-department.pdf
Page 4/9

New Mexico State Business Directory 1920 Including El Paso Texas With Denver And Foreign Classifications Including Live Stock Department Wool Growers Department Classified Department

white;.'Twere better and meeter thy presence to leave, ii. 85..Thereupon the folk all prostrated themselves and gave one another joy of this and the
drums of good tidings beat before him, and he entered the city [and went on] till he came to the House of Justice and the audience-hall of the palace
and sat down on the throne of the kingdom, with the crown on his head; whereupon the folk came in to him to give him joy and offer up prayers for
him. Then he addressed himself, after his wont in the kingship, to ordering the affairs of the folk and ranging the troops according to their ranks and
looking into their affairs and those of all the people. Moreover, he released those who were in the prisons and abolished the customs dues and gave
dresses of honour and bestowed gifts and largesse and conferred favours on the amirs and viziers and dignitaries, and the chamberlains and
deputies presented themselves before him and did him homage. So the people of the city rejoiced in him and said, 'Indeed this is none other than a
king of the greatest of the kings.'.Presently, Jesus, son of Mary (on whom be peace!) passed by and seeing this, besought God the Most High for
tidings of their case; so He told him what had betided them, whereat great was his wonderment and he related to his disciples what he had seen.
Quoth one of them, 'O Spirit of God, (251) nought resembleth this but my own story.' 'How so?' asked Jesus, and the other said,.?STORY OF THE
TWO SHARPERS WHO CHEATED EACH HIS FELLOW..Jest of a Thief, A Merry, ii. 186..EN NUMAN AND THE ARAB OF THE BENOU
TAI. (168).Then he arose and going in to his daughter, found her mother with her; so he set out to them the case and Mariyeh said, "O father mine,
my wish is subject unto (122) thy commandment and my will ensueth thy will; so whatsoever thou choosest, I am still obedient unto thee and under
thy dominion." Therewithal the King knew that Mariyeh inclined unto El Abbas; so he returned forthright to King El Aziz and said to him, "May
God amend the King! Verily, the occasion is accomplished and there is no opposition unto that which thou commandest" Quoth El Aziz, "By God's
leave are occasions accomplished. How deemest thou, O King, of fetching El Abbas and drawing up the contract of marriage between Mariyeh and
him?" And Ins ben Cais answered, saying, "Thine be it to decide.".? ? ? ? ? Whenas he runs, his feet still show like wings, (140) and for the wind
When was a rider found, except King Solomon it were? (141).When the evening came and the king sat in his privy chamber, he summoned the
vizier and required of him the story of the thief and the woman. Quoth the vizier, "Know, O king, that.9. The History of King Omar ben Ennuman
and his Sons Sherkan and Zoulmekan xlv.Indeed, thou'st told the tale of kings and men of might, iii. 87..Next morning, he again took up the bier
and went round with it as before, in quest of alms. Presently, the master of police, who was of those who had given alms on account of the
supposed dead man on the previous day, met him; so he was angered and fell on the porters and beat them and took the [supposed] dead body,
saying, 'I will bury him and earn the reward [of God].' (35) So his men took him up and carrying him to the prefecture, fetched grave-diggers, who
dug him a grave. Then they bought him a shroud and perfumes (36) and fetched an old man of the quarter, to wash him. So he recited over him [the
appointed prayers and portions of the Koran] and laying him on the bench, washed him and shrouded him. After he had shrouded him, he voided;
(37) so he renewed the washing and went away to make his ablutions, (38) whilst all the folk departed, likewise, to make the [obligatory] ablution,
previously to the funeral..When the morning morrowed and the king sat on the throne of his kingship, he summoned the chief of his viziers and
said to him, "What deemest thou of this that yonder robber-youth hath done? Behold, he hath entered my house and lain down on my bed and I fear
lest there be an intrigue between him and the woman. How deemest thou of the affair?" "God prolong the king's continuance!" replied the vizier.
"What sawest thou in this youth [to make thee trust in him]? Is he not vile of origin, the son of thieves? Needs must a thief revert to his vile origin,
and whoso reareth the young of the serpent shall get of them nought but biting. As for the woman, she is not at fault; for, since [the] time [of her
marriage with thee] till now, there hath appeared from her nought but good breeding and modesty; and now, if the king give me leave, I will go to
her and question her, so I may discover to thee the affair.".They knew him forthright and rising to him, kissed his hands and rejoiced in him and
said to him, 'O our lord, in good sooth, thou art a king and the son of a king, and we desire thee nought but good and beseech [God to grant] thee
continuance. Consider how God hath rescued thee from this thy wicked uncle, who sent thee to a place whence none came ever off alive, purposing
not in this but thy destruction; and indeed thou fellest into [peril of] death and God delivered thee therefrom. So how wilt thou return and cast
thyself again into thine enemy's hand? By Allah, save thyself and return not to him again. Belike thou shall abide upon the face of the earth till it
please God the Most High [to vouchsafe thee relief]; but, if thou fall again into his hand, he will not suffer thee live a single hour.'.The messenger
wished him joy of the bath and exceeded in doing him worship. Then he said to him, "The king biddeth thee in weal." (82) "Hearkening and
obedience," answered El Abbas and accompanied the messenger to the king's palace..? ? ? ? ? Would God thou knewest that for love of thee which
I endure! It hath indeed brought down on me estrangement and dismay..(When Shehriyar heard this, he said in himself, 'By Allah, I have indeed
been reckless in the slaying of women and girls, and praised be God who hath occupied me with this damsel from the slaughter of souls, for that the
slaughter of souls is a grave [matter!] By Allah, if Shah Bekht spare the vizier, I will assuredly spare Shehrzad!' Then he gave ear to the story and
heard her say to her sister:).Merchant of Cairo and the Favourite of the Khalif El Maraoun El Hakim bi Amrillah, The, iii. 171..Now he had a
friend, who pretended to quickwittedness and understanding; so he came up to him privily and said to him, 'Let me do, so I may put the change on
this trickster, for I know him to be a liar and thou art near upon having to pay the money; but I will turn suspicion from thee and say to him, "The
deposit is with me and thou erredst in imagining that it was with other than myself," and so divert him from thee.' 'Do so,' replied the merchant, 'and
rid the folk of their [false] debts.'.Meanwhile, news was brought that Khorassan had been conquered; (23) whereupon Er Reshid rejoiced and bade
decorate Baghdad and release all who were in the prisons, giving each of them a dinar and a dress. So Jaafer addressed himself to the decoration of
the city and bade his brother El Fezl ride to the prison and clothe and release the prisoners. El Fezl did his brother's bidding and released all but the
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young Damascene, who abode still in the Prison of Blood, saying, "There is no power and no virtue save in God the Most High, the Sublime!
Verily, we are God's and to Him we return." Then said El Fezl to the gaoler, "Is there any prisoner left in the prison?" "No," answered he, and El
Fezl was about to depart, when Noureddin called out to him from within the prison, saying, "O my lord, tarry, for there remaineth none in the
prison other than I and indeed I am oppressed. This is a day of clemency and there is no disputing concerning it." El Fezl bade release him; so they
set him free and he gave him a dress and a dinar. So the young man went out, bewildered and knowing not whither he should go, for that he had
abidden in the prison nigh a year and indeed his condition was changed and his favour faded, and he abode walking and turning round, lest El
Muradi should come upon him and cast him into another calamity..? ? ? ? ? O'erbold art thou in that to me, a stranger, thou hast sent These verses;
'twill but add to thee unease and miscontent..? ? ? ? ? Tell me, was ever yet a mortal spared of thee?.Meanwhile, news came to his wife that her
husband had taken service with King Such-an-one; so she arose and taking her two sons, (for she had given birth to twin boys in his absence,) set
out for those parts. As fate would have it, they happened upon an island and her husband came thither that very night in the ship. [When the woman
heard of the coming of the ship], she said to her children, 'This ship cometh from the country where your father is; so go ye to the sea-shore, that ye
may enquire of him.' So they repaired to the sea-shore and [going up into the ship], fell to playing about it and occupied themselves with their play
till the evening..One day as she sang before the Commander of the Faithful, he was moved to exceeding delight, so that he took her and offered to
kiss her hand; but she drew it away from him and smote upon her lute and broke it and wept Er Reshid wiped away her tears and said, 'O desire of
the heart, what is it maketh thee weep? May God not cause an eye of thine to weep!' 'O my lord,' answered she, 'what am I that thou shouldst kiss
my hand? Wilt thou have God punish me for this and that my term should come to an end and my felicity pass away? For this is what none ever
attained unto.' Quoth he, 'Well said, O Tuhfeh. Know that thy rank in my esteem is mighty and for that which wondered me of what I saw of thee, I
offered to do this, but I will not return unto the like thereof; so be of good heart and cheerful eye, for I have no desire for other than thyself and will
not die but in the love of thee, and thou to me art queen and mistress, to the exclusion of all humankind.' Therewith she fell to kissing his feet; and
this her fashion pleased him, so that his love for her redoubled and he became unable to brook an hour's severance from her..As for Er Reshid, he
shut himself up with Tuhfeh that night and found her a clean maid and rejoiced in her; and she took high rank in his heart, so that he could not
endure from her a single hour and committed to her the keys of the affairs of the realm, for that which he saw in her of good breeding and wit and
modesty. Moreover, he gave her fifty slave-girls and two hundred thousand dinars and clothes and trinkets and jewels and precious stones, worth
the kingdom of Egypt; and of the excess of his love for her, he would not entrust her to any of the slave-girls or eunuchs; but, whenas he went out
from her, he locked the door upon her and took the key with him, against he should return to her, forbidding the damsels to go in to her, of his fear
lest they should slay her or practise on her with knife or poison; and on this wise he abode awhile..Then they drew up the contract of marriage and
the merchant said, "I desire to go in to her this night." So they carried her to him in procession that very night, and he prayed the prayer of eventide
and entered the privy chamber prepared for him; but, when he lifted the veil from the face of the bride and looked, he saw a foul face and a
blameworthy aspect; yea, he beheld somewhat the like whereof may God not show thee! loathly, dispensing from description, inasmuch as there
were reckoned in her all legal defects. (259) So he repented, whenas repentance availed him not, and knew that the girl had cheated him. However,
he lay with the bride, against his will, and abode that night sore troubled in mind, as he were in the prison of Ed Dilem. (260) Hardly had the day
dawned when he arose from her and betaking himself to one of the baths, dozed there awhile, after which he made the ablution of defilement (261)
and washed his clothes. Then he went out to the coffee-house and drank a cup of coffee; after which he returned to his shop and opening the door,
sat down, with discomfiture and chagrin written on his face..Then he wept again and El Abbas said to him, "Fear not for me, for thou knowest my
prowess and my puissance in returning answers in the assemblies of the land and my good breeding (63) and skill in rhetoric; and indeed he whose
father thou art and whom thou hast reared and bred and in whom thou hast united praiseworthy qualities, the repute whereof hath traversed the East
and the West, thou needest not fear for him, more by token that I purpose but to seek diversion (64) and return to thee, if it be the will of God the
Most High." Quoth the king, "Whom wilt thou take with thee of attendants and [what] of good?" "O father mine," replied El Abbas, "I have no
need of horses or camels or arms, for I purpose not battle, and I will have none go forth with me save my servant Aamir and no more.".? ? ? ? ? The
nobles' hands, for that my place I must forsake, Do solace me with beds, whereon at ease I lie..I'm the crown of every sweet and fragrant weed, ii.
255..? ? ? ? ? The true believer is pinched for his daily bread, Whilst infidel rogues enjoy all benefit..When the king heard this, he said, 'This proof
sufficeth me,' and rising forthright in the night, let bring the youth and the eunuch. Then he examined the former's throat with a candle and saw [the
scar where] it [had been] cut from ear to ear, and indeed the place had healed up and it was like unto a stretched-out thread. Therewithal the king
fell down prostrate to God, [in thanksgiving to Him] for that He had delivered the prince from all these perils and from the stresses that he had
undergone, and rejoiced with an exceeding joy for that he had wrought deliberately and had not made haste to slay him, in which case sore
repentance had betided him. As for the youth," continued the young treasurer, "he was not saved but because his term was deferred, and on like
wise, O king, is it with me; I too have a deferred term, which I shall attain, and a period which I shall accomplish, and I trust in God the Most High
that He will give me the victory over these wicked viziers.".? ? ? ? ? Peace upon thee! Ah, how bitter were the severance from thee! Be not this thy
troth-plight's ending nor the last of our delight!.4. The Three Apples lxviii.103. Julnar of the Sea and her Son King Bedr Basim of Persia dccxciv.?
? ? ? ? Haste not to that thou dost desire, for haste is still unblest; Be merciful to men, as thou on mercy reckonest;.105. El Feth ben Khacan and El
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Mutawekkil ccccxix.? ? ? ? ? It chances whiles that the blind man escapes a pit, Whilst he who is clear of sight falls into it..How long shall I thus
question my heart that's drowned in woe? iii. 42..Then said he to her, 'By Allah, thou art the desire of the Commander of the Faithful! (182) So take
the lute and sing a song that thou shalt sing to the Khalif, whenas thou goest in to him.' So she took the lute and tuning it, sang the following
verses:.Accordingly, he made a banquet, and stationing himself in the man's way, invited him and carried him to his house, where they sat down
and ate and drank and abode in discourse. Presently, the young man said to the other, 'I hear that thou hast with thee a slave-girl, whom thou
desirest to sell.' And he answered, saying, 'By Allah, O my lord, I have no mind to sell her!' Quoth the youth, 'I hear that she cost thee a thousand
dinars, and I will give thee six hundred, to boot.' And the other said, 'I sell her to thee [at that price].' So they fetched notaries, who drew up the
contract of sale, and the young man counted out to the girl's master half the purchase money, saying, 'Let her be with thee till I complete to thee the
rest of the price and take my slave-girl.' The other consented to this and took of him a bond for the rest of the money, and the girl abode with her
master, on deposit..Then she cast the lute from her hand and swooned away; so she was carried to her chamber and indeed passion waxed upon her.
After a long while, the Commander of the Faithful sent for her a third time and bade her sing. So she took the lute and sang the following
verses:.Endeavour against Persistent Ill Fortune, Of the Uselessness of, i. 70..SINDBAD THE SAILOR AND HINDBAD THE PORTER..73.
Mohammed el Amin and Jaafer ben el Hadi dclvii.? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? eb. Story of the Barber's Second Brother cliv.How many, in Yemameh,
dishevelled widows plain! i. 50..Affairs, Of Looking to the Issues of, i. 80..83. Adi ben Zeid and the Princess Hind dclxviii.? ? ? ? ? l. The Three
Men and our Lord Jesus dcccci.? ? ? ? ? "Breaker of hearts," quoth she, "I call it, for therewith I've broken many a heart among the amorous
race.".Accordingly, Shefikeh went out and repairing to the nurse's house, found her clad in apparel other (100) than that which she had been wont
to wear aforetime. So she saluted her and said to her, "Whence hadst thou this dress, than which there is no goodlier?" "O Shefikeh," answered the
nurse, "thou deemest that I have gotten (101) no good save of thy mistress; but, by Allah, had I endeavoured for her destruction, I had done [that
which was my right], for that she did with me what thou knowest (102) and bade the eunuch beat me, without offence of me committed; wherefore
do thou tell her that he, on whose behalf I bestirred myself with her, hath made me quit of her and her humours, for that he hath clad me in this
habit and given me two hundred and fifty dinars and promised me the like thereof every year and charged me serve none of the folk.".Khalif, El
Mamoun El Hakim bi Amrillah, The Merchant of Cairo and the Favourite of the, iii. 171.
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